



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

AUGUST 12, 2008 

Vasco Perry, Facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:08 p.m.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Vasco Perry, Mark Adams, and Sherry Popham.  Amanda Minnich was absent.  

OPENING BUSINESS

A.  08-001. Sherry Popham made the motion to accept the meeting agenda as amended, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.  Motion carried. 

B. 08-002. Mark Adams made the motion to approve the previous meeting minutes as amended, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried.

C. Jama Bennett shared the following “Good News” with the council: 
      1.  Beginning of school update – open houses very successful

2. JTA Café

3. Student incentives 

4. Faculty guests and Jennifer Hobbs (Director of Employment and the district’s SBDM Liaison) were welcomed to the meeting. 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT/PLANNING


Jama introduced Renee Ousley, Interventionist, to the council and explained Renee’s role in helping Alton address achievement gaps.  Renee shared an example of a data spreadsheet (sample attached) that was compiled for all students and shared with the teachers for the purpose of targeting “at-risk” students.  

          Jama also shared that all students will be tracking their progress throughout the year using a GPS (Goals Produce Success) sheet in their agenda.  


In addition to students tracking their own progress throughout the year,  Jama shared that each team has incorporated a “Pyramid of Interventions” to work with students who are struggling academically.  The leadership team has also incorporated a “Pyramid” to work with students labeled “at-risk” after receiving feedback from teams.  (see sample attached)


A DRAFT form of our school’s Intervention Plan was shared with the council (see attached). 

BUDGET


The May and June financial reports were reviewed with the council (see attached).  08-003.  Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the May/June budgets, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 


There were no committee reports presented to the council. 

OLD BUSINESS

1. Jama double checked the status of SBDM Training and has inquired about upcoming training dates.  She will follow-up with Mark, Sherry, and Amanda regarding training. 

2. Information was shared with the council from the Model Schools Conference in June (see attached).  Jama informed the council that approximately 15 teachers had attended these conferences and were familiar with Bill Daggett’s work on relationships, rigor, and relevance.  Our school was able to attend as a result of our Tier 3 Status with NCLB and our association with the Successful Practices Network. 

NEW BUSINESS

A. Jama referenced the SBDM Handbooks for all members and asked that all council members read and familiarize themselves with Alton’s policies.  She shared that the number one focus of any good council was student achievement and Alton had always been very fortunate to have members that placed students first. 

B. Current enrollment is at 669.  6th:  207, 7th:  227, and 8th:  235.  Our numbers are up by 28 students, which qualifies us for another teacher.  Jama will be discussing this with the teachers at our faculty meeting on August 13. 

C. Jama shared copies of Alton’s NCLB report with the council (see attached) and reviewed data for reading and math.  Council was informed that our school is now in Tier 4 status and the consequences associated with this tier.  Letters regarding transfer options will be forthcoming within the next couple of weeks.  

D. The Intervention Plan was reviewed earlier in the meeting and documented under Student Achievement/Planning. 

E. Jama shared information regarding a grant that was written in 1991 for the Hardin County Museum of Art and History located in our school (room 207).  She shared the original purpose and intent of the museum and expressed concern that the room was not being utilized for its intended purpose.  The suggestion was made to allow conferences to be held in room 207 as needed in an attempt to showcase the museum.  Ms. Emerine expressed concern as some items were on “loan” to the museum.  Jama asked that such items be stored in a place so that they would not be used at this time.  Council agreed that opening the room for use was a good idea as long as the room was supervised.  Discussion centered on the fact that since Kentucky’s Core Content had changed over the years, the museum had been difficult to maintain.  Jama shared that Mary Lou was the last remaining officer and that we could not possibly expect individuals to take on the responsibilities of this museum as stated in the original grant.  Options were discussed and council asked Mary Lou to report back at the September meeting regarding updates and options that may be available.  Jama shared that if the decision is made for the museum to remain in our building, it needs to be utilized as originally intended due to space concerns with BRAC. 

F. Jama asked for volunteers for the Superintendent’s Advisory Council.  Mark Adams indicated he would represent our school 

G. Jama shared information regarding HCS Facility Local Planning Committee.  Mark Adams agreed to represent Alton.  

H. Meeting dates for 2008-09 were presented to the council.  Dates will be:  8/12, 9/9, 10/14, 11/11, 1/13,2/10,3/10,4/14, 5/12, and 6/16.  Meeting time will be 4:00 with the exception of 6/16 time to be determined.  

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION

A. Next meeting date will be September 9, 2008.  Amanda Minnich will 

Serve as facilitator, and Mary Lou as resource. 

B. Jama recommended the following hires to the council under our consultation policy:  Katie Allen, LMS, and Madeleine Finch, 7th grade girl’s basketball coach.  Vasco Perry made the motion to approve the hires, seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried. 

C. Ms. Emerine shared a couple of building concerns:  no lighting in a couple of 6th grade classrooms during power outages and a loose board on the bridge by the resource center.  Jama shared that she would check into both concerns and that items of this nature can be called to her attention immediately as opposed to waiting for monthly meetings.  

ADJOURNMENT

08-004.  Sherry Popham made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:30 p.m, 

seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried.    


